CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 23, 2009

Meeting called to order:

President Brian Urban called the meeting to order at 4:05pm on this date at the home of Deborah O’Malley, Carleton Drive, East Sandwich, Ma 02537

Brian thanked the board for their service.

Minutes:

The minutes of the August24, 2008 annual meeting were accepted as read.

Election of Directors/ Election Results (by paper ballot)

The ballots were collected and tallied by David Byrnes 

Treasurer’s Report:

The balance on 8/31/08 in the checking account is $16,522.40, adding $39,300 in dues, $16.00 in late fees, $254.88 in CD interest, $40.00 in beach pass fees, and $28,000 from CD maturity the total is $84,133.28.
The expenditures, including reserve fund deposits and a transfer of $30,000.00 into a CD totaled $69,941.95 leaving a balance on 8/31/09 of $14,191.33 in the checking account.

At present we have $4000 in legal reserve and $11,000 in beach stair reserve.

The treasurer’s report was accepted as read.

Accountant’s Report:

Accountant’s report was accepted as read by Peggy Gorton.

Review/Vote on Proposed Budget:

The Proposed budget for 2010 was reviewed with the membership. It was unanimously accepted.
Election Results:

Peggy Gorton, Jack Jillson and Kathy Siranosian were elected to 3 year terms to expire September 2012.

Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers:

Peggy Gorton as secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of officers. It was accepted by unanimous vote.

Committee Reports:

Area and Development/ Roads and Grounds:

One swimming pool project is underway. Jack thanked volunteers for their help during the year.  
We discussed speed bumps and informed membership that we ordered a set of new speed bumps that are less severe to try out. We will evaluate and if they are satisfactory we will replace the others in the spring. A suggestion from a member to paint stop signs on the road surface will be discussed by the board.

Beach Patrol and Parking:

We have had a lot of vandalism in the neighborhood, in particular cars being keyed, beach tags being stolen and bicycles being thrown into the bushes or stolen. The board is trying to curtail these activities. 

Membership needs to continue to be vigilant in watching out for unusual activities in the area. We are recommending that everyone lock their vehicles in the parking area to avoid thefts. Davis towing will continue their random drive bys and the police patrolling will continue on a random basis.

We have had some complaints regarding teenagers being rude to members checking tags on the weekends. It was suggested that people doing parking lot duty should bring a cell phone and if there are issues the Sandwich police should be notified.  Davis towing should be notified in the event an illegal car is found in the lot. We ask that people be courteous to the volunteers at the beach lot and clearly display your tags. 
Beach duty has gone well this season, thanks to Kathy Siranosian and Zig Guzikowski for their contribution.
As we are having problems with bike theft, Peggy Gorton will get information on a bike rack which will be installed in the parking area in the spring.  
The no lifeguard signs have been knocked down and it was decided to replace them on metal posts to prevent further damage. The plan is to put one on the fence in the parking lot and the other on the beach stairs.
New Business:

Zig Guzikowski asks that everyone who has an email address should get it to him so that messages can be sent in a timely manner. It also saves the association money on stationary and postage. Also if you change email addresses let him know.

Martha Guzikowski gave an update on the Tennis Association and thanked Connie Keohane for his years of service. The dues remain $150 per year per family.
Thank you to the Prendergrast’s for hosting this years cocktail party it was a huge success. The Ravelson’s have graciously volunteered to host next year.

Nick Themelis thanked the board for all their efforts during the past year.

Lisa Rosenbaum discussed an issue she is having with an invasive plant called fragmatti which is invading the dune in front of her property. She will be having work done to eliminate it.

Motion to Adjourn
Meeting adjourned at 4:55pm
